
Dear Praying Friends,

We are writing this newsletter from our home church area in Austin, Texas. We arrived in 
South Carolina on November 16, to spend Thanksgiving with our family. Cindy was 
thrilled to be a part of cooking a meal with all the trimmings. We drove to sunny Florida 
to visit Cindy's brother Bill and his wife Rhonda. Cindy lost her mother on May 5, 2024. 
Her brother had taken care of her parents for many years. As we prayed for God to open 
a way to share the gospel, her brother halted the conversation when the conversation 
turned spiritual. Our families spent Christmas together in Austin. Spending time with our 
children and grandchildren was a joy, and we made memories that will last a lifetime. We've 
scheduled some basic medical appointments while visiting our supporting churches in Texas.

News from the other side of the globe: Zimbabwe 
Just before leaving Zimbabwe, we had completed the last of the 
building projects. With confidence, we can say "It's finished!" The first 
big meeting in our new auditorium took place with our youth pastor Victor and 
his bride Nyasha. This is the first young couple in our church to get married 
right, and they will set an example for others to follow. 

The month of December began with two Holiday Bible Schools (HBS) and three 
crusades. Rescue Baptist and Daisy Hill Baptist both had great turnouts. Fairview 
Baptist Church held a three-day Family Conference. Many decisions were made, 
and the Lord blessed the efforts greatly.  The pastor of Sold Rock Baptist Church, 
Titus, has decided to homeschool his children because of growing concerns about 
local government schools. His wife Lillian is an amazing helpmate. They both have 
strong determinations to educate their children. Please pray for them. We trust the 
Lord can guide His church, and we have confidence that He will be able to handle 
its affairs without our direct involvement.
 
Cindy and I appreciate your allowing us to be an extension of your ministry.
Partnering with you
As boots on the ground,

Jeff & Cindy
Stateside Contact
(512) 801-5033
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Pray Request 

• For the Lord to lead and show us specifically where to minister.

• Wisdom to address some family needs.

• Brian Mbengo leads a village church and plans to get married soon. 

• AJ as he returns to Zimbabwe as a missionary at the end of 2025

• Bill, Cindy's brother, to see his need for Christ.

• Economic issues in Zimbabwe and the needs of the people.

AJ



